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May 12, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is a motion approving specifications for certain financial services provided by banks and authorizing the Executive to seek competitive proposals for these services.

King County Code Chapter 4.14 requires that financial services provided to the county by banks must be the result of a competitive procurement process once every five years.  The specifications for the services must be approved by the County Council prior to initiating the procurement process.  The county would select the firm or firms that best meet the evaluation criteria of cost, qualifications, and responsiveness to the county’s request for proposal (RFP).
The specifications attached to the proposed motion are for two distinct types of financial services:  (1) standard “banking services” involving account maintenance, deposits, wire transfers, automated clearing house (ACH) transfers, and warrants; and (2) “safekeeping services” for transactions involving investment securities.  Banking institutions interested in providing these services may submit a proposal for one or both types of services. The current contract for banking services is with Key Bank and expires on September 30, 2008.  The current contract for safekeeping services is with the Union Bank of California and expires on the same date.

As required by County Code, finance staff surveyed all county agencies, as well as other junior districts for which the county serves as treasurer, to determine the level of satisfaction with the current services and whether any new services may be needed for the new five-year contract period.  In general, survey members were satisfied with the current scope of services and one county agency expressed the need for more detailed reporting involving automated bill paying services.  Finance staff was also informed that the council’s Investment Pool Advisory Panel was interested in reviewing and making recommendations about safekeeping services.
Ordinarily, the motion and related specifications would be transmitted to the council before the end of March in the year that current contracts are set to expire.  We delayed the transmittal this year in anticipation of reviewing recommendations from the council’s Investment Pool Advisory Panel and possibly incorporating these recommendations into the specifications for the safekeeping services.  Given that that schedule for the Panel’s report has shifted from March to mid-May, we will need additional time to thoughtfully consider the Panel’s recommendations.  Therefore, we are submitting the draft specifications now with a listing of new “optional” safekeeping services, while recognizing that the final specifications for safekeeping services will be dependent on Panel recommendations that we jointly support.
Thank you for your timely consideration of these specifications.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please direct them to Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-263-9254, or Phil Sanders, Treasury Section Manager, at 
206-296-7333.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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